
Community Board No. 8      January 17, 2007 
 
 
 

MINUTES OF THE TRAFFIC AND TRANSPORTATION 
COMMITTEE MEETING HELD ON JANUARY 16, 2007, AT THE 

BOARD OFFICE, 5676 RIVERDALE AVENUE 
 
 

PRESENT       AFFILIATION 
James O’Reilly      Committee Chair, CB8 
Damian McShane      CB#8   
I. William Stone      CB#8 
Karen Pesce       CB#8 
Warren S. Dolny      CB#8 
Maria Khury       CB#8 
Travis & Jean Epes      Community Residents 
Robert Press       Committee Member 
Susan Smelin       Riverdale Nursery School 
Thomas Giallorenzi      Community Resident 
Candice M. Giove      Riverdale Review 
 
The meeting was called to order at 7:02 PM. 
 
Riverdale Nursery School asks for 2 parking spots in front of school, 2 days a week from 
8:30 AM to 9:30 AM. 
 
253 Street & Henry Hudson Parkway- Trucks from construction site are still using the 
service road as a staging area for concrete trucks. 
 
Community resident states that West 246 Street & Henry Hudson Parkway is a dangerous 
intersection.  Traffic lights should be changed to accommodate cars, in both directions, 
and for pedestrians.  Possible right hand turning arrow. 
 
West 239 Street & Riverdale Avenue- Northbound – There is an open pit on sidewalk. 
(Riverdale Avenue side of Fieldston School) 
 
Welcome New Committee Member – Robert Press 
 
 
       Submitted by, 
 
 
       James O’Reilly 
       Chairperson 
       Traffic & Transportation Committee 
 
JOR:sa 
         
 
 
     


